The Take Back the Memorial Coalition’s effort to ensure a respectful and appropriate memorial at Ground Zero moved to Washington this week. The 14 family-group coalition continued its strong stand against the planned International Freedom Center (IFC) with a rally and press conference in Washington on Wednesday. We object to the IFC because we believe it is potentially divisive and inherently political in nature. The debate it would promote on the history of freedom is valuable but completely inappropriate for the sacred ground of the former World Trade Center site. VOICES has posted remarks from some of the Coalition members on our website. We think the Lower Manhattan Development Corporation (LMDC) should look to the 9/11 memorial dedicated last year in Anthony, Kansas. Their beautiful memorial commemorates our national loss with steel from the World Trade Center, limestone from the Pentagon, and soil from Shanksville, PA. It’s brick walls are engraved with the names of the heroes of 9/11 and expressions of solidarity from families across the nation, and at night two shafts of light representing the Twin Towers project up into the sky. Anthony got their memorial right, and we believe it is a fine model for Ground Zero. For more information on the Anthony Memorial, including how to sponsor a brick, please visit their website.

Politicians in Albany and Washington are starting to take notice of the families’ concerns, and some have begun to actively support a reconstruction plan untainted by politics or controversy. Yesterday, three Republican New York Congressmen, Vito J. Fossella, John E. Sweeney, and Peter T. King wrote a letter to LMDC President Stefan Pryor stating, “What troubles us is the suggestion that Ground Zero is an appropriate place to host exhibitions outside the scope of a September 11th Memorial.” Click here to read the full text of their letter. We applaud their attention to the issue and also the encouraging words of Senator Hillary Clinton (D-NY) that, “I have always said that the memorial should be a priority and that it is imperative that the concerns of the families be addressed.” The media has been actively following the Coalition’s efforts, and we encourage you to read some of the coverage of Wednesday’s press conference and supportive editorials that followed. Nearly 26,500 people have signed Take Back the Memorial’s petition against the IFC. If you haven’t yet, we ask you to visit www.takebackthememorial.org  and register your support for an appropriate and respectful memorial at the heart of a revitalized Ground Zero.   
